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One Ministries, Inc.

P.O. Box 1118
Santa Rosa, CA 95402

(707) 479-9428
February 14, 2017

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary
Federal Communications Commission

Office of the Secretary
44512th Street, SW
Washington, DC 20554

Re: Request for Waiver of an Auction 83 FM translator Construction Deadline for
K24OER (formerly K293BY), facility ID 156952 per FCC 15-142, MB Docket No. 13-249 and

reinstatement of construction permit

Dear Ms. Dortch:

According to FCC 15-142, the Commission has suspended its rules per 47 C.F.R. §1.3 regarding
construction periods for FM translators. The Commission has stated, "Accordingly, we find that a waiver

of an Auction 83 FM translator construction deadline is presumptively in the public interest for
applicants participating in one of the modification windows, provided that the AM station licensee

proposing to use the FM translator for rebroadcast".

One Ministries, Inc. kindly requests a waiver for the construction period of K24OER (formerly K293BV),

facility ID 156952 at this time.

Since the Commission rules have been waived to serve in the public interest, One Ministries, Inc. kindly

requests that the construction permit of K24OER be reinstated. It was an oversight that a tolling request
was not requested previously. We had inadvertently expected the tolling to be automatic. The

construction permit for K24OER was granted October 11, 2016 and the permit was revoked December 9,
2016 due to the applicant not previously requesting an extension. Since the Commission's rules have
been waived in the public interest, this same waiver should give the Commission authority to also allow
the permit to be reinstated two months after it was cancelled. One Ministries, Inc. is a small non-

commercial broadcaster.

Sincerely,

eth Leich
President, One Ministries, Inc.


